
 Memo 
 
To: Coakley Executive Committee 
From: Peter Britz, Coakley Coordinator  
Date: June 21, 2023 
Re: Activity report 
____________________________________________________________ 

  
Deep Bedrock Study Addendum 

On November 29, 2022 the EPA approved the Deep Bedrock Report and provided a number 
of follow up areas for the CLG to address. These conditions were included in an addendum 
which was was provided to EPA on March 31, 2023 by WSP. We have not received a 
response but ongoing work addressed in the original response is underway. 
 

GMZ PERMIT 
Work on updating the GMZ permit continues. The new application will include new 
overburden wells to the West which have been recently installed and sampled. The 
application will be finalized based on results of data from new wells.  
 

Southern Well Installation Workplan 
EPA asked us to amend the work plan to consider creating a single line parallel to the South 
of North Road rather than installing multiple geophysical lines north of North Road. The 
geophysics work is complete and the initial review appears to show a suitable location for a 
southern well has been found south of North Road. However, we are awaiting the final 
geophysical results which will be provided to EPA to confirm there is an appropriate location 
to place a Southern well. 
 

Water Service Connections 
Property owner at 399 Breakfast Hill Road does not want to go smaller than a 4” line for their 
fire service protection so we are awaiting a quote from the contractor for the owner on 
Breakfast Hill Road regarding the cost to install a fire service water line.  
 

Surface Water Evaluation 
Submitted to the agencies on April 27 this workplan will address comments specific to 
surface water groundwater interaction provided by EPA in response to the submitted Deep 
Bedrock study.  
 

Spring Monitoring 
Spring monitoring work is currently underway.  
 

OU1 Maintenance Items 
We received the annual mowing contract estimate from Piscataqua Landscaping & Tree 
Service that will be approved for a total not to exceed $9,808.96, including  grass mowing 
and brush mowing/cutting of all woody invasive and native shrubs on hill sides down to the 
fence. Staff expects an estimate for fence repairs within the next week and those are 
expected to be scheduled after the landscaping work is complete.  
 

Landfill Gas Report 
Draft report is under review and will be sent to NHDES and EPA when complete. 
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